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Minutes of the QCPAG General Meeting of January 28, 2020   

Board members present: Cyndy Gierada, Davey Jones, Paul White, Sydney Ranney, Fay 

Shapiro, Dodie Prescott, Sandy Boyer, Sandy Haegele and Diana Paul.  

President Cyndy Gierada: Cyndy called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.  Sandy Boyer stated 
that the December minutes had been reviewed, approved and posted to the PAG website. 
 
Treasurer Sydney Ranney:  Sydney reported a balance of $13,621.42 with $2,496.73 in reserve. 
She also said the Christmas Show profit was $370.00. 
  
Sydney said there are 56 vendors plus 10 non-profits signed up for the Expo which will be held on 

Saturday, February 8. Sydney asked for volunteers to help at the Expo and reminded membership 

how important it is to attend the Expo so vendors will return next year. She told membership that it 

has been more difficult to recruit vendors this year and she would like someone to help her 

coordinate it next year. She also asked for volunteers to contact local businesses to post flyers 

publicizing the Business Expo.  

Sydney told membership that her term as Treasurer ends in June and she will not run again. She 
said she is open to continuing to do the bookkeeping but the new treasurer would be required to 
attend monthly meetings, sign and post checks, etc.  
 
The completed audit was performed by PAG members Nancy Jacobs and Gordon Noraine who 
submitted it to the Board for periods of 8/6/2018 – 12/31/2018 and 1/3/2019 – 6/14/2019.   
 
Membership Chair, Fay Shapiro: Fay announced that seventy members have paid their dues for 
2019-20.  Fay also told membership that PAG will have a table at the “Discover Quail Creek” event 
in the Clubhouse on February 7th and that Cyndy and Sandy Haegele would attend with the PAG 
poster, scrapbooks and membership forms 
 
Publicity, Dodie Prescott:  Dodie reported that she is focusing publicity efforts on “Chocolate, 

Champagne and Jazz” and “Rumors”, the Spring Play. Additional efforts include the Business 

Expo with three “What’s Happening” announcements submitted for the coming week. A February 

article in the QC Crossing will feature an article about the Play and a photo of the “Rumors” cast.  

 
VP Variety/Music, Paul White: Paul reported that he will have information next month about the 
2020 Christmas Show.  
 
Cyndy reported that the Chorus has prepared seven songs and will perform at the Easter Brunch 
held in Quail Creek. She also said she is looking for additional instrumentalists for the “Chocolate, 
Champagne and Jazz” show on June 28th. 
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VP Comedy/Drama, Davey Jones: Davey said that the dates for “Rumors”, the Spring Play, are 
Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, April 9, 10, 11.  The cast has been selected and he asked them to 
stand. In attendance were the following: Leslie Fellner (Chris Gorman); Ray Hebert (Lenny Ganz); 
John Martin (Ernie Cusak); Davey (Glenn Cooper); Theresa Lewis (Cassie Cooper); Ed Radzke 
(Officer Welch) and Fay Shapiro (Officer Pudney). Other cast members include Andy Bailey (Ken 
Gorman), Myra McCune (Claire Ganz), and Emilie Ortega (Cookie Cusak).  
 
Seating will be cabaret style with tables of 8. This year PAG will sell the tickets and the price is 
$17.50. The first sales date is Feb. 14th from 8:00-11:00 a.m. in the Madera Clubhouse lobby. Holly 
Crombie, Lou Moultrie and Emilie Ortega will sell the tickets that day. The second date is February 
28th and third is on March 14th. Cyndy and Pam Campbell volunteered to sell tickets that day. All 
sales will be in the Madera Clubhouse lobby. A ticket sales manager is still needed but in the 
interim Davey’s name and phone number will be on the poster as the contact.  
 
Members at Large, Diana Paul and Sandy Haegele: No report 
 
Old Business:  Cyndy recognized Ray Hebert for set building, painting and design over the past 
several years. He always gives 120% and the quality of the work and the time he has spent is truly 
appreciated. 
 
New Business: The February after-meeting activity will be Charades and coordinated by Davey.  
 
Davey reported that a Christmas tree storage bag had been purchased for the tree Diana donated. 
The cost for the canvas bag was $26.97 and it is a better storage option than the original box.  
 
Jean Jorgenson said that she has tickets for the Green Valley Community Chorus which will 
perform on March 16th at 7:00 p.m. and March 17th at 2:30 p.m. The venue is the Presbyterian 
Church and ticket price is $15.00  
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.   
 
   
Respectfully submitted by Sandy Boyer   


